

**AB 617 Community Air Protection Program
Minutes of the Steering Committee Meeting
Zoom Online Meeting
January 11^h, 2023**

Chair of Meeting: Belen León (Alternate: Israel Hernandez)

Facilitator: Daniela Flores from Harder & Company

I. Attendance:

Primaries: **Belen Leon**, Air Pollution Control District; **Rene Felix**, Community Corridor; **Sergio Cabañas**, Community Corridor; **Mary Salazar**, Community Corridor; **John Hernandez**, Community Corridor; **Bob Fischer**, Community Corridor; **Virginia Mendoza**, Community Corridor

Alternates: **Israel Hernandez**, Air Pollution Control District; **Luis Olmedo**, Comité Cívico del Valle; **Christian Torres**, Comite Civico del Valle; **Michael Moore**, Community Corridor..

Other Agency Staff: **Marco Perrone**, Air Pollution Control District; **Edgar Ruiz**, Comite Civico del Valle; **Cynthia Ortiz**, California Air Resources Board; **Andrea Juarez**, California Air Resources Board; **Ivy Osornio**, California Air Resources Board; **Linda Cedillo**, California Air Resources Board.

I. Welcome and Opening Remarks by CSC Members

Daniela Flores introduced herself and mentioned **Jessica Silva** would be assisting anyone that needed help. She talked about how everyone can submit their comments and how the public comment procedure works. She commented that they have interpretation services and how to access them through the platform. She reminded everyone that the meeting was being recorded and mentioned how the CSC members can access the agenda packet. She noted the membership has changed since the last meeting. She said this would affect how the quorum would be met and explained how the rule would change. She mentioned they have a quorum.

Belen Leon presented **Israel Hernandez** as her new alternate. She said they have received eight existing and 6 new applications. She mentioned they might have an action item at their next meeting to include the new applicants as members.

Christian Torres welcomed everyone to the meeting. He was hopeful they could start the IVAN training with a lot of members and in a safe space.

II. Public Comment Period

Sergio Cabañas asked how many members the committee has.

Belen León said they have eight.

Sergio Cabañas asked if that included alternates.

Belen León mentioned there are only four alternates. She said they still have 15 vacant spots in total. She commented if he knew anyone interested to please invite them.

III. Approval of Minutes

Sergio Cabañas motioned to approve the minutes from November 2022.

Bob Fischer seconded the motion.

The motion passed.

IV. Presentations

Community Air Monitoring Network Update, Edgar Ruiz; CCV.

Belen Leon reminded **Edgar Ruiz** to bring back the locations of the monitors in the corridor. She said since there were going to be revisions to the CAMP, they might need to do a recap of the locations of the 40 monitors vs the 15 CSC monitors.

John Hernandez asked if the presentation only talked about Calexico. He also asked if specific areas with higher levels of contamination could be presented.

Edgar Ruiz mentioned they looked at the whole corridor. He said that it was possible to work with the data to give specifications by area. He mentioned that in the next presentation, they would show a table with the monitors that are going to be relocated.

Belen Leon asked if they could also see peak times so they can get an idea of what is occurring at certain times. She said having the peak times and locations in a graphic will raise questions.

Michael Moore asked if they could overlay this data with border wait times.

Christian Torres mentioned border wait time data is available for use.

Michael Moore commented he was sure December was a large traffic month at the border crossing.

Bob Fischer reminded everyone the monitoring network is designed to capture PM 2.5 particulates and emissions from idling vehicles are primarily gases. He said if they want to correlate their monitor data and correlate it with border wait times they would need to use other data.

Belen Leon said they would need to do the trend with regulatory monitor data.

Michael Moore mentioned **Bob Fischer** brought up a good point.

Bob Fischer said they would have to look at the metadata because they would need to know where the wind was blowing at the time.

Belen Leon said they see a lot of those trends with regulatory monitoring.

Yanira Figueroa asked if the air quality spikes in the winter months are being communicated to residents in real-time.

Belen Leon said they're communicated through CCV's air alerts and Air Now which is the regulatory air system.

V. Discussion / Information Items

AB 617 CERP Projects & Budget Update, Marco Perrone; ICAPCD.

Luis Olmedo congratulated the district on the progress of their projects. He mentioned as a committee they should bring more areas of interest for projects. He mentioned **John Hernandez** previously mentioned a particular area of concern that should be paid more attention to.

John Hernandez said he had brought up his concerns regarding the Ross road area and others previously. He commented he's had conversations with **Tomas Oliva** about it as well. He voiced his concern about the lack of participation from people from El Centro.

Belen Leon mentioned they need to meet with the right stakeholders in the city of El Centro to get these projects started. She commented that they received 3.3 million dollars to pave alleyways in El Centro and will look if it included any east-side areas.

John Hernandez said there was a previous project of re-utilizing old asphalt and placing it in alleyways. He mentioned that caused a lot of asphalt and dirt in the air.

Belen Leon mentioned the project she was referring to would be paving. She said they'll send someone over to the Ross & Orange locations mentioned so they could do some type of enforcement.

AB 617 CERP Survey Results, Daniela Flores; Harder + Co

John Hernandez mentioned a location where they should start assisting with charging stations infrastructure would be the Stick 17 parking lots. He said they should invest money into educating and enforcing in regards to working with cities to assess current truck routes. He mentioned there's a UPS Facility near Washington school that is overgrown and where a lot of accidents occur. He commented he was glad the irrigation district started to plant trees. He said he was disheartened to see half of the trees dead that were planted on the soccer field of the Booker T Washington Elementary School.

Belen Leon said **John Hernandez** raised good points. She mentioned she had had an accident in the UPS location he mentioned. She commented that one of the requirements for urban greening projects is being able to take care of them for at least 10 years.

Luis Olmedo mentioned they were at the midway point of raising the resources to install 40 electric charging stations. He commented that the resources they have are customizable which means they can leverage different programs and get more out of their resources. He said he was hopeful that by the end of 2023, they will have the necessary resources to install all 40 stations. He commented that they've been working with contractors and engineers to get started with the installations but there are some challenges with the global supply chain issues. He said they don't want to be left behind regarding EV infrastructure. He mentioned they might need to start considering policy fixes to be able to retool facilities to produce supplies and keep up with demand.

VI. Agency Updates

Belen Leon mentioned APCD is doing workshops on agricultural burning and burning procedures. She said the next meeting would be on January 18th through Zoom.

Marco Perrone commented that they recently released their IPCD bulletin. He said he would share the link through the chat.

Christian Torres said they are ready to kick off their community workshops for the Imperial Valley research priorities. He commented they would be traveling around Imperial County.

Andrea Juarez mentioned CARB would have a board meeting to consider staff recommendations for the selection of new communities. She said it would be at 4 pm on Thursday, February 23rd. She commented that they will also present an update on the implementation demo.

Virginia Mendoza commented that the Imperial County Transportation Commission will be completing its plan to transition its transit fleet to zero emissions in July.

VII. Agenda Topics & Set Date for Next Meeting.

Belen Leon mentioned Sonoma Technology would present its results on the New River project at the next meeting. She said the proposed projects for Calexico and other policies would also be presented.

John Hernandez asked if they could get a short synopsis of the potential impact of the Governor's budget would be on 617 communities.

Belen Leon said she will ask CARB for an update on that topic.

Luis Olmedo mentioned 20% of the tax revenues made from the local production of lithium would go towards restoration efforts around the Salton Sea. He said the other 80% would go to Imperial County, of which 30% would go to indirect and directly impacted communities in the Valley. He commented they should have this topic as a regular item.

Belen Leon commented that the next meeting would be on February 8th.

Sergio Cabañas made a motion to have the next meeting on February 8th.

John Hernandez seconded the motion.

Belen Leon mentioned they're trying to have the meeting in person. She said they are trying to find a venue that can host the meeting in a hybrid format.

The motion passed.

VIII. Closing Remarks / Adjournment

Belen Leon thanked everyone for attending. She said anyone can contact them with further topic suggestions.

Michael Moore made a motion to adjourn the meeting.

Virginia Mendoza seconded the motion.

The motion passed.

Meeting adjourned.

Programa Comunitario de Protección Atmosférica Bajo el Auspicio del Proyecto de Ley AB 617
Minuta de la Reunión del Comité Directivo
Junta por la plataforma Zoom
11 de enero del 2023

Presidente de la Reunión: Belén León (Alterna Suplente: Israel Hernández)

Facilitadora: Daniela Flores de Harder & Company

I. Asistencia:

Primarias: **Belén León**, Distrito de Control de la Contaminación del Aire; **René Félix**, Corredor Comunitario; **Sergio Cabañas**, Corredor Comunitario; **Mary Salazar**, Corredor Comunitario; **John Hernández**, Corredor Comunitario; **Bob Fischer**, Corredor Comunitario; **Virginia Mendoza**, Corredor Comunitario.

Suplentes: **Israel Hernandez**, Distrito de Control de la Contaminación del Aire; **Luis Olmedo**, Comité Cívico del Valle; **Christian Torres**, Comité Cívico del Valle; **Michael Moore**, Corredor Comunitario.

Otro personal de las Dependencias: **Marco Perrone**, Distrito de Control de la Contaminación del Aire; **Édgar Ruiz**, Comité Cívico del Valle; **Cynthia Ortiz**, Junta de Recursos del Aire de California; **Andrea Juárez**, Junta de Recursos del Aire de California; **Ivy Osornio**, Junta de Recursos del Aire de California; **Linda Cedillo**, Junta de Recursos del Aire de California.

I. Bienvenida y Discurso de Apertura de los Miembros del CSC

Daniela Flores se presentó y mencionó que **Jéssica Silva** estaría ayudando a cualquiera que necesitara ayuda. Dijo cómo todos pueden enviar sus comentarios y cómo funciona el procedimiento de comentarios públicos. Comentó que cuentan con servicios de interpretación y cómo acceder a ellos a través de la plataforma. Les recordó a todos que la reunión estaba siendo grabada y mencionó cómo los miembros del CSC pueden acceder al paquete de la agenda. Señaló que la membresía ha cambiado desde la última reunión. Dijo que esto afectaría la forma en que se lograría el quórum y explicó cómo cambiaría la regla. Mencionó que tienen quórum.

Belén León presentó a **Israel Hernández** como su nuevo suplente. Dijo que han recibido 8 solicitudes de miembros existentes y 6 nuevas para miembros del consejo. Mencionó que podrían tener un elemento de acción en su próxima reunión para incluir a los nuevos solicitantes como miembros.

Christian Torres dio la bienvenida a todos a la reunión. Tenía la esperanza de que pudieran comenzar la capacitación de IVÁN con muchos miembros y en un espacio seguro.

II. Comentarios Públicos

Sergio Cabañas preguntó cuántos miembros tenía el comité.

Belen León dijo que tiene 8.

Sergio Cabañas preguntó si eso incluía suplentes.

Belen León mencionó que sólo hay 4 suplentes. Dijo que todavía tienen 15 lugares vacantes en total. Comentó que si conocía a alguien interesado que por favor los invitara.

III. Aprobación de Minuta

Sergio Cabañas hizo una moción para aprobar las minutas de noviembre de 2022.

Bob Fischer secundó la moción.

La moción pasó.

IV. Presentaciones

Actualización de la Red de Monitoreo del Aire Comunitario, Edgar Ruiz; CCV.

Belén León le recordó a **Édgar Ruiz** traer de vuelta las ubicaciones de los monitores en el corredor. Dijo que, dado que habría revisiones al CAMP, es posible que deban hacer un resumen de las ubicaciones de los 40 monitores frente a los 15 monitores CSC.

John Hernández preguntó si la presentación solo hablaba de Calexico. También preguntó si podían ver específicamente las áreas en donde estén más altos los niveles de contaminación

Édgar Ruiz comentó que se revisó todo el corredor en general. Dijo que se podía trabajar con los datos para dar especificaciones por zonas. Mencionó que en la siguiente presentación mostrarán una tabla con los monitores que se van a reubicar.

Belén León preguntó si también podrían ver las horas pico para que puedan tener una idea de lo que está ocurriendo en ciertos momentos. Dijo que tener las horas pico y las ubicaciones en un gráfico generará preguntas.

Michael Moore preguntó si podían superponer estos datos con los tiempos de espera en la frontera.

Christian Torres dijo que los datos de tiempo de espera fronterizo mencionados están disponibles para su uso.

Michael Moore comentó que estaba seguro de que diciembre fue un mes de mucho tráfico en el cruce fronterizo.

Bob Fischer les recordó a todos que la red de monitoreo está diseñada para capturar partículas PM 2.5 y las emisiones de los vehículos al ralentí son principalmente gases. Dijo que, si quieren correlacionar los datos de su monitor y correlacionarse con los tiempos de espera en la frontera, necesitarán usar otros datos.

Belén León dijo que tendrían que hacer la comparación con los datos del monitor regulatorio.

Michael Moore mencionó que **Bob Fischer** tiene un buen punto.

Bob Fischer dijo que tendrían que mirar los metadatos porque necesitan saber dónde soplaba el viento en ese momento.

Belén León dijo que ven muchas de esas tendencias con el monitoreo regulatorio.

Yanira Figueroa preguntó si los picos de calidad del aire en los meses de invierno se les comunica a los residentes en tiempo real.

Belén León dijo que se comunican a través de las alertas aéreas de CCV y Air Now, que es el sistema de aire regulatorio.

V. Temas de Diálogo / Información

AB 617 Proyectos CERP y Actualización de Presupuesto, Marco Perrone; ICAPD.

Luis Olmedo felicitó al distrito por el progreso de sus proyectos. Mencionó que como comité deberían traer más áreas de interés para los proyectos. Dijo que **John Hernández** había mencionado anteriormente un área particular de preocupación a la que se debe prestar más atención.

John Hernández dijo que había mencionado sus preocupaciones con respecto al área de Ross Road y otros anteriormente. Comentó que ha tenido conversaciones con **Tomas Oliva** sobre eso también. Expresó su preocupación por la falta de participación de la gente de El Centro.

Belén León mencionó que necesitan reunirse con las partes interesadas adecuadas en la ciudad de El Centro para iniciar estos proyectos. Comentó que recibieron 3.3 millones de dólares para pavimentar callejones en El Centro y que verán si incluye áreas del lado este.

John Hernández dijo que había un proyecto anterior de reutilizar el asfalto viejo y colocarlo en los callejones. Mencionó que provocó mucho asfalto y suciedad en el aire.

Belén León mencionó que el proyecto al que se refería sería pavimentación. Dijo que enviarán a alguien a las ubicaciones de Ross & Orange mencionadas para que puedan hacer algún tipo de aplicación.

Resultados de la Encuesta AB 617 CERP, Daniela Flores; Harder & Company

John Hernández mencionó que un lugar donde deberían comenzar a ayudar con la infraestructura de las estaciones de carga serían los estacionamientos del Stick 17. Dijo que deberían invertir dinero en educar y hacer cumplir con respecto a trabajar junto con las ciudades para evaluar las rutas actuales de camiones. Mencionó que hay una instalación de UPS cerca de la escuela de Washington que tiene muchos camiones estacionados en ambos lados de la calle y ocurren muchos accidentes. Comentó que estaba contento de que el distrito de riego comenzará a plantar árboles. Dijo que estaba desanimado al ver la mitad de los árboles muertos que se plantaron en la cancha de fútbol de la escuela primaria Booker T Washington.

Belén León dijo que **John Hernández** levantó buenos puntos. Mencionó que tuvo un accidente en la ubicación de UPS que él mencionó. Comentó que uno de los requisitos para los proyectos de ecologización urbana es poder cuidarlos durante al menos 10 años.

Luis Olmedo mencionó que estaban a la mitad del camino para recaudar los recursos para instalar 40 estaciones de carga eléctrica. Comentó que los recursos que tienen son personalizables, lo que significa que pueden aprovechar diferentes programas y sacar más provecho de sus recursos. Dijo que tenía la esperanza de que para fines de 2023 tengan los recursos necesarios para instalar las 40 estaciones. Comentó que han estado trabajando con contratistas e ingenieros para comenzar con las instalaciones, pero existen algunos desafíos con los problemas de la cadena de suministro global. Dijo que no quieren quedarse atrás con respecto a la infraestructura EV. Mencionó que es posible que deban comenzar a considerar arreglos de políticas para poder reestructurar las instalaciones para producir suministros y mantenerse al día con la demanda.

VI. Actualizaciones por parte de las Dependencias

Belén León mencionó que APCD está realizando talleres sobre quema agrícola y procedimientos de quema. Dijo que la próxima reunión sería el 18 de enero a través de Zoom.

Marco Perrone comentó que recientemente publicaron su boletín IPCD. Dijo que compartiría el enlace a través del chat.

Christian Torres dijo que están listos para dar inicio a sus talleres comunitarios para las prioridades de investigación del Valle Imperial. Comentó que viajarían por el condado Imperial.

Andrea Juárez mencionó que CARB tendría una reunión para considerar las recomendaciones del personal para la selección de nuevas comunidades. Dijo que sería a las 4 pm el jueves 23 de febrero. Comentó que también presentarán una actualización sobre la demostración de implementación.

Virginia Mendoza comentó que la Comisión de Transporte del Condado de Imperial completará su plan para hacer la transición de su flota de tránsito a cero emisiones en julio.

VII. Temas de la Agenda y Fecha para la Próxima Reunión.

Belén León mencionó que Sonoma Technology presentaría sus resultados sobre el proyecto New River en la próxima reunión. Dijo que también se presentarán los proyectos propuestos para Calexico y otras políticas.

John Hernández preguntó si podían obtener una breve sinopsis del impacto potencial del presupuesto del Gobernador en 617 comunidades.

Belén León dijo que le pedirá a CARB una actualización sobre ese tema.

Luis Olmedo mencionó que el 20% de los ingresos fiscales obtenidos de la producción local de litio se destinarán a los esfuerzos de restauración alrededor del Mar de Salton. Dijo que el otro 80% iría al Condado de Imperial, de los cuales el 30% iría a las comunidades afectadas directa e indirectamente en el Valle. Comentó que deberían tener este tema como un tema regular.

Belén León comentó que la próxima reunión sería el 8 de febrero.

Sergio Cabañas hizo una moción para tener la próxima reunión el 8 de febrero.

John Hernández secundó la moción.

Belén León mencionó que están tratando de tener una reunión en persona. Dijo que están tratando de encontrar un lugar que pueda albergar la reunión en un formato híbrido.

La moción pasó.

VIII. Comentarios Finales / Cierre

Belén León agradeció a todos por asistir. Dijo que cualquiera puede contactarlos con más sugerencias de temas.

Michael Moore hizo una moción para levantar la sesión.

Virginia Mendoza secundó la moción.

La moción pasó.

Se levanta la sesión.